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Friday 13th March 2020 

 
 

Year 2 Crosby Hall Residential 
 

 
Dear Year 2 Parents/Carers, 
 
In light of the recent Government changes to their Coronavirus plan moving to the Delay Phase, they have given 
guidance that all school trips abroad should be cancelled.  Although they have not made any suggestions linked to 
residentials taking place in this country, as a school we need to make a decision as to whether the Year 2 Crosby Hall 
residential still goes ahead if schools remain open and guidance does not change. 
 
We have been in contact with Crosby Hall today and they have assured us that they are taking extra precautionary 
measures and deep cleaning regularly; their usual hygiene standards are excellent from our previous experiences.  
While the children are at Crosby Hall, we would be the only school at the centre for the duration of the visit.  We 
understand that in the current climate, you may be concerned about sending the children on the residential, which 
we completely understand.   
 
With this in mind, we would welcome your feedback as to whether you would be happy for your child to attend the 
Crosby Hall residential. If you have any thoughts on this matter, please email them to 
winwick_primary@warrington.gov.uk by 9am on Wednesday 18th March.  We will also be speaking to members of 
school staff regarding their thoughts on the residential going ahead as well. 
 
Following parental/staff consultation and reviewing Government guidance on Wednesday 18th March, we will make 
a decision as to whether this residential will still go ahead. 
 
With regard to payment should the decision be made to cancel the residential, all payments you have made will be 
refunded back to you via ParentPay and school will cover the cancellation costs. 
 
We will provide you with further information by the end of the day on Wednesday 18th March. 
 
Thank you for your continued support. 
 

S.Dymond 
 
Sue Dymond 
Headteacher 
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